Justification for the Proposal of Commission Rule 4 CSR 240-13.035

by Tom Imhoff,

Rate and Tariff Examination Supervisor of the Utility Operations Department of the Missouri Public Service Commission
The rationale for the rule is to bring consistency and uniformity to the requirements for a utility to deny service to a prospective customer.  The rules for denial of service should be similar between all Energy Companies (“ECs”).

The tariffs of Missouri ECs have little, or no specific language that addresses the basis for denying service to prospective customers.  Additionally, the denial of service policies and tariffs that exist vary among the various ECs.  This has lead to confusion and anger among customers who have two ECs serving them.  For example a customer in the St. Louis metropolitan area has Ameren UE providing electric service and Laclede Gas providing gas service.  The proposed rule would prescribe the conditions under which a utility is allowed to refuse service to an applicant and the procedures the company must follow.  The new rule would require ECs to have tariffs that are consistent with the new rule and should cut down on the number of customer complaints in this area.  The new rule will provide consistency and uniformity to the treatment of all customers in the State of Missouri.  
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